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As parliamentarians, we see first-hand the political challenges that shooting faces, which are greater than we 
have ever known. It is, therefore, more important than ever that the shooting community comes together to 

promote best practice and high standards. 

One year ago, the British Game Alliance (BGA) was launched with the aim of safeguarding shooting by 

reviving the game market on a national scale and improving self-regulation. Since then, over 500 shoots have 

joined the BGA, ranging from small syndicates to large enterprises, representing over a third of the birds 

shot in the UK. This is a terrific achievement, but this initiative needs the support of everyone involved in 

shooting. 

We are all lifelong shooting enthusiasts and, along with many of our colleagues, continue to promote and 

defend shooting in Parliament. The work of the BGA is crucial as it allows us to point to proper 

self-regulation that investigates and acts on incidents of bad practice and assurance that game only comes 

from shoots adhering to the highest standaxds. That is critical not least because whilst the current 

government recognises the benefits that shooting brings to individuals, the environment and the rural 
economy, this view is not shared by everyone. We only need look to Wales where the Welsh Assembly has 

moved to ban pheasant shooting on public land, or Scotland where the Scottish Government has 

reintroduced sporting rates on shooting estates and the current Werritty review to understand what the 
future could hold. 

The growing popularity of shooting is a success story, providing jobs and investment in some of our most 
rural communities. We know the damage that would be caused if shooting were to be restricted or lost all 

together, which is why i t  is essential that everyone who runs a shoot is committed to best practice and high 

standards. Membership of the BGA is a clear and obvious demonstration of such commitment, 

From where we sit we understand the threats the sport faces and the urgent need for all of us who eajoy 
shooting to work together. Through the BGA, shooting has the opportunity to take action on the key 
challenges we face and put ourselves on the front foot. We strongly urge every shoot in the country no 

matter of size or personal circunistances regarding game to join the BGA and help safeguard the future of 
shooting. 
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